

RE: Take-Out Meals Only

It is with deep regret that the Lehi Senior Center must end the meal take-out program. Mountainland Association of Governments has requested us to phase out this part of our meals by **March 31,2022**. Lehi Senior Center is the only center in Utah, Summit & Wasatch still providing take-out meals. The other Senior Centers terminated their take-out meal program when the Senior Centers were allowed to open for inside dining.

In our last meeting with Mountainland Association of Governments (MAG), we were informed of the need to close this portion of the meal program. Our program's goal is to provide a safe place for our seniors to come & be together, provide a healthy meal and encourage everyone to participate in our programs, events and classes.

According to our agreement with MAG, we will be terminating our take-out meal program on **March 31, 2022.**

The only way we can provide a take-out meal is if a senior or spouse of a senior is too ill to come to the center. In this case, someone other than the sick person, can pick up a meal. This can only be done for a period of several days. If you are sick, please stay home until you are well and then you can come back to participating in our inside meal program.

Please come and enjoy our inside dining program. It is a wonderful time to meet other seniors, re-new friendships & enjoy each other's company.

Just a reminder for everyone, please call the day before to order a meal and join us for a great time. We look forward to seeing your and getting to know you better.

Thanks for your understanding!

Lehi Senior Citizen Staff